

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES

Jim Gray Mayor

Sally Hamilton Commissioner, General Services

MEMORANDUM

To:

Mayor Jim Gray

From:

Jerry Hancock, Director, Parks and Recreation
Sally Hamilton, Commissioner of General S

Subj:

Donation of 3 Fix-it-Stations on Legacy Trail

Date:

May 29, 2012

A press conference was held on May 22, 2012 to announce the donation and installation of 3 Fix-it-Stations on the Legacy Trail. A good deal of press was generated by the local news outlets, which highlighted the healthy benefits of recreation and bicycling in particular, and also allowed us to thank the major partners in making the Legacy Trail possible.

This generous donation of the fix-it-Stations was made possible by Pedal the Planet, Inc. of 3450 Richmond Road in Lexington, Kentucky

Wendy and Mark Trimble, the owners of Pedal the Planet, are avid supporters of biking efforts in Lexington and have been a big help to all of us at LFUCG in developing a trail system in Fayette County.

We are asking the Urban County Council to accept this donation which is valued at \$2,862.00.

Please call me if you have any questions on this fine example of partnering with the community